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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To receive information on the project and consider member representation. 

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – The project is consistent with the Council's ambition to make peoples lives safer and healthier by increasing our understanding of service delivery and opportunities for improved delivery through partnership and community engagement.

· Community Objectives – This project contributes to the objective to attain a high quality of life where services meet the needs of residents, business and visitors.

· Corporate Priorities – The project will help identify service delivery issues across all priority outcomes.

· Other Considerations – None.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The project is themed under the Local Area Agreement (Neighbourhood Project).  Overall, the project is intended to provide a better understanding of local issues, priorities and concerns.  The project area has a focus on Longridge as a market town and service centre.  The area extends from Goosnargh and Grimsargh in Preston, through Longridge and up through Chipping to Dunsop Bridge.

2.2
Lancashire Community Futures are the lead organisation who are carrying out the work for the project.  The work is being informed by a steering group comprising a number of organisations.  County Council Members have recently joined the steering group and consequently it is appropriate to consider nominating a Member from this authority to attend steering group meetings.  Members are asked to advise the Director of Development Services of their nominated representative.

2.3
The rural LAA project is being run alongside the three urban based neighbourhood projects (Wyre, Chorley and Pendle) with a view to developing shared learning.  A workshop has been arranged for the 2 February, in Preston to allow participants to develop a greater understanding of the project and the linkages between the urban and rural pilot and to gain more information on the project overall.

3
PROJECT UPDATE

3.1
Work for the project is being undertaken by Lancashire Community Futures with funding from the pathfinder scheme.  The project so far has sought to map out current service delivery and to start to engage with communities on service needs, together with obtaining views from Parish Councils on service delivery and engagement.  This will provide a baseline of information to develop the work further.  A note of Communities Futures findings so far are included at Appendix 1.  

3.2
A series of projected outcomes for the project have also been developed which are set out at Appendix 2 together with a flow diagram that identifies linkages between the LAA project, local government structures and how these could feed into service improvement as a result of the project.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – There is no financial contribution required from the Council in this project.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – No issues.

· Political – None.

· Reputation – The project will promote the Council's role in partnership working which is recognised as best practice.  The project will help draw in LAA coverage and project funding to the borough.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
 Note the information and nominate a representative to join the project steering group.

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

For further information please ask for Colin Hirst

, extension 4503.
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